Rescoring ELPA Tests

Oregon students who are eligible to receive English Language Development services (services for students learning English as a Second Language) must take Oregon’s Statewide English Language Proficiency Assessment (ELPA).  This test is used to describe students’ English skills in listening, reading, writing, and speaking.  Students take this test using computers at their school.

This year, the state made the ELPA more student-friendly.  For example, students are now able to listen to their own recorded voice and rerecord answers if they think they can improve their answer.  

However, since the test was more student-friendly, some of the questions were also easier to answer this year as compared to last year.   Schools, districts, and the state use these tests to measure whether or not students are learning more English over time.  To make sure that the test results described students’ English skills over time, rather than a change in the format of the test, the Department of Education re-calculated student scores by using items in the test that did not change format this year as compared to last year as a guide-post.  The revised scores more accurately describe each student’s level of English language proficiency.  

